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Response #3 (Continued): Phase 2 (March-April 2009): First round of full performance testing was 
performed on water quality typical of our dry season.  Raw lake water was spiked at approximately 
50 ng/L for MIB and geosmin.  Jar tests were performed on each of the six PACs selected in phase 
one. For each PAC, water was treated with four different doses, ranging from 10 to 100 mg/L.  A 
blank and duplicate of one dose were also treated. For each dose, the concentrations of MIB and 
geosmin were determined and compared to the concentrations in the blank to determine the 
percent removal and dose response curves for MIB and geosmin were created (dose of PAC in 
mg/L vs. % removal). From these curves the dose of PAC needed for each treatment scenario 
detailed in the bid document was calculated.  For each scenario, a performance factor was obtained 
by dividing the operational dose required of a PAC by the dose of the best performing PAC.  The 
performance factors for each scenario were averaged to obtain the performance factor for each 
compound for the March testing.  The performance factors for MIB and geosmin were then 
averaged to obtain the overall performance factor for each PAC for March. 

Phase 3 (September 2009): Second round of full performance testing was performed on water 
quality typical of our rainy season.  Testing was performed exactly as described in phase two; the 
only difference was that the lake water quality was different.  A second set of performance factors 
was obtained from this testing. 

The final bid ratios listed in the bid document were obtained by averaging the performance factors 
for March and September.   

This extensive testing allows us to evaluate the possible PACs on numerous levels.  We can see if 
a product performs different for MIB vs. geosmin, or if there is a difference in performance with our 
varying water quality.  Also, because we are performing each round of testing over a short period of 
time (~ 1 week), we are comparing performance of each PAC under the same water quality 
conditions.   

Question #4: Is it acceptable to offer alternate PAC products in this bid? 

Response #4: No. 

Question #5: Has any product from Standard Purification or its predecessor Acticarb been 
tested by Manatee County? 

Response #5: Two (2) products from Acticarb (Watercarb and AC1000) were tested in 2003 with 
poor results. Our lab personnel worked with Acticarb to try and improve the performance numbers 
in our application, but Acticarb stated that they could not do it cost effectively and chose not to 
submit a sample for the 2006 bid. No products from Standard Purification or Acticarb were tested 
for this 2009 bid.  

Question #6: Are we able to get a sample out to the WTP for testing for the next bid? 

Response #6: Yes. After the award of this IFB #09-3749CD, you may contact the Laboratory 
Supervisor at the Water Treatment Plant at 941-746-3020 ext 228 to be added to the list of vendors 
for testing. 

All bidders are reminded that lobbying is prohibited and remains in effect until the final award is 
made. Please review Article A.22 on page seven of the bid documents to avoid violation and 
possible sanctions. 

 




